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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

   

The three schools in South Africa that we routinely support face drastic funding shortages to 

their school budgets each year. Less than 25% of the student body can afford to pay tuition. 

State funding provides little or no increases to school budgets, particularly to schools that serve 

children of color. 

Being a “Global Citizen” is more than a trendy concept.  It’s people like you who recognize that 

the future of this planet rests in the future of our children.  You 

have the ability to ensure that our adopted schools can provide 

a quality education for our new future global leaders.  

Your contribution will help to make our schools leading 

educational providers.  We are so grateful to you for helping to 

create and support an atmosphere of excellence. You are 

helping our teachers touch the lives of thousands – regardless 

of their ability to pay. 

During the last year your donations have funded the purchase 

of critically needed administrative equipment, new 

construction and modernization, structural upgrades, and 

state-of-the-art instructional materials. 

 Your continued support can change lives.  A gift in the amount of $100 will fund infrastructure 

improvements at Christianenburg Primary School.  A donation of $50 will provide math charts 

for students in grades 4-7 at Clearnaville Primary School.  A donation of $25 purchases 

dictionaries and readers for students at Clermont Primary School.  Students who demonstrate 

an aptitude for math and science are among the most sought after post-graduation.  Your 

generous donation will provide enhanced educational materials designed to encourage their 

intellectual curiosity.   

This is your opportunity to make a difference.  Please give generously. 

 

Brender L. Gregory 
President  

 



 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOLS 
COMMITTEE 

REPORT 

 
The Schools Committee received one 
grant proposal for the second half of the 
2018 school year.  Clernaville Primary 
School re-submitted the grant proposal it 
had submitted back in February 2018.  
At its meeting of March 30, 2018, the 

Board adopted the recommendation of the Schools Committee to reject the Clernaville 
application.  The Board directed that the Schools Committee provide guidance to Clernaville 
on ways it could improve its proposal to ensure favorable Board treatment. 
 
During the 2018 year, the foundation developed a program to assist school officials in 
identifying resource needs and capturing those needs in grant proposals.  Through a series 
of teleconferences with school officials, the Schools Committee went over the mission of the 
BBYEF and discussed the types of programs/grant proposals the Foundation would view as 
consistent to the mission and therefore more likely to be funded.  Board President Brender 
Gregory and Schools Committee member Denise Davidson followed up on these points 
when they visited the schools this past spring. 
 
The Board will continue to work with each of the schools to identify projects that enhance 
the learning of the students and make the best use of BBYEF funds.   
 
 
Submitted by 
Diana Haines-Walton 
Chairperson 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Well Done, Global Leaders 

Three of our young women from Clermont Primary School participated 

in a local science competition. There were 135 teams competing.  Our 

young ladies won SECOND PLACE….!!!  

The school is obviously very excited, and so are we. The students 

extend their sincere appreciation to the Foundation for its 

assistance. 

      



 

 

Trobile Nene 

7th Grade Student- of -the -Month 

 

Christianenburg Primary School 
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MEET TROBILE NENE 

Joining Our Team of Future Global Leaders 

 
 



 

 

                                   

2 New Members 

 
 
Mercedes will bring fresh ideas and welcomed new 
perspective to the Board of Directors.  Her technical, 
project management, business, and impeccable 
communication skills are a welcomed addition to the 
Board.  
 
She has demonstrated great interpersonal skills, 
when she led a reorganization project involving a 
broad number of government personnel and 
contractors. 

 
              Mercedes Butler 
 
 
 

Sharon brings an innovative point of view to 

the Board of Directors.  Her international 

background and relevant experience with 

global organizations, entrepreneurial spirit, 

solid business sense, strong people skills, and 

desire to assist children with overcoming 

obstacles to gaining an education will enhance 

Board operations and effectiveness. 
                                                                                                                         Sharon Atteh Chi                                                  

          

 

 

 



 

 

 

Thank You 

 
                                                                
We want to express our appreciation 
to you for continuing in your support of 
the Dr. Bettye Bouey-Yates Educational 
Foundation. 
 
Children’s lives are being changed 
because of your willingness to partner 
with us.  
 
We look forward to working with each of 
you and welcome all to join us as active members of 
the Foundation with an emphasis on continuous education and support of our schools in South 
Africa.   

 

   

 

                                             

        

   
                               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We invite you to join the Dr. Bettye Bouey-Yates Educational Foundation as we seek to make a 
difference in the lives of the children in South Africa.   
 
Please visit our website @ bbyatesedufoundation.org for more on how you can get involved. 

 
Dr.  Bettye Bouey-Yates Educational Foundation 

P.O. Box 71463 
Washington, D.C. 20024 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Dr. Bettye Bouey-Yates Educational Foundation 

Enriching the Educational Experience of Children in South Africa 
 

Membership & Donation Form 

The Dr. Bettye Bouey-Yates Educational Foundation is a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization.   
Membership fees and donations a fully deductible. 

 

☐ New Membership ☐ Renewal Membership (Please check one) 

☐ Enclosed is my annual membership contribution of $25.00. 

☐This additional contribution of $___________ is designated for the purchase of  

___________________________________________________________ (Please specify) 

☐ This additional contribution is to be applied directly to the funding for 

____________________________________________________ (Please specify school) 

                 You May Use PayPal.  See Our Website: www.bbyatesedufoundation.Org  

 

 Name:    _________________________________________ Date: __________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________________________ 

    ________________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone No: (h) ___________________________ (c)___________________________________ 

Fax: ___________________________ Email Address: ____________________________________ 

Occupation: ______________________________________________________________________ 

 ☐ I traveled to South Africa with Yates Tours in _____________ (year of travel).     

Please select a committee(s), if any, you would like to work with to help carry out the Foundation’s 

mission:  

 ☐ Social Network  ☐ Fund Raising  ☐ Membership ☐ Publications  ☐ Amenities  ☐ Schools 

If you have special interests and/or skills that you would like to offer to the Foundation, please use 

the back of this form to provide the details. 

Mail To:   Dr. Bettye Bouey-Yates Educational Foundation 

P.O. Box 71463 

Washington, DC 20024 

http://www.bbyatesedufoundation.org/


 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

 

 

The Bettye Bouey-Yates Educational Foundation Family 
 

Board of Directors    Board Members 

Brender L. Gregory, President   Terese Bouey  Dr. Patricia Sluby 

Delores A. Pruden, Vice President   Melissa Bruce  Nadine C. Sullivan 

Aliya Wong-Robinson, Secretary   Mercedes Butler Diana Haines-Walton  

LaVonda Broadnax, Financial Secretary  Barbara C. Cheek Geraldine Whitley 

       Sharon Atteh Chi Dr. Bettye-Bouey Yates 

                                                                                              Craig Cowgill 

       Denise Davidson 

       Sheila M. Ford 

       Amber Howard 

       Maurice V. Parker 


